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SUBJECT : NUMBER OF HOUSEHOLDS IN THE PHILIPPINES 

The Philippine Statistics Authority (PSA) has released the results of the 
2015 Census of Population and Households in the Philippines. 

We encourage all ECs to be guided by the said census results as solid 
basis in determining their updated number of potential connections 
beginning January 2017. This will allow NEA and the ECs to have 
synchronized and reliable records/reports on the level of accomplishments 
and targets. 

The 2015 Census of Population and Households can be downloaded from 
the NEA website (www.nea.gov.ph). We also included the estimated 
regional growth rates to facilitate projection for the yearly increase of the 
potential connections until the next census year. 

For clarification and questions, please contact the Database Management 
and Program Control Division (DMPCD) at telephone number (02)9280326 
or via email at neadmpcd@yahoo.com. 

For your guidance. 

EDGARDO R. MASONGSONG 
Administrator 
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